
 

Issue No. 410 

6th September 2022 

Tuesday 6 September 2022 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

School re-opened yesterday and I’m pleased to report  we have had a positive and productive start to the term.  Students 
were delighted to see each other after the long summer holiday and we are pleased to welcome them back.  Our joiners in 
Years 7 and 12 are finding their feet and navigating the site, with the ready support of their peers.  We work to a two week 
timetable, of course, so it will be some time before everyone has experienced a complete run through but we’ve got off to a 
good start.  Today we are undertaking a walk-through of our fire evacuation and lock down drills.  Important early safety    
routines. 

 

Uniform  

The vast majority of students (Year 7 – 11) have presented in correct uniform.  I’m grateful to parents and carers for your   
support in this matter.  Where this is not the case (for example where canvas shoes or trainers are being worn), contact will be 
made with home by tutors or Heads of Year in order that this be speedily rectified.   Uniform is important and will continue to 
be monitored. We do students no favours at all by sanctioning non-compliance. 

 

On the subject of uniform, we will be looking to contract a second uniform provider alongside Lucilla’s.  As some parents will 
recall, John Lewis withdrew their service to us some years ago, as did a secondary local provider before that.  The addition of 
another provider ideally will increase flexibility and convenience for parents as well as introducing an element of competition 
with regard to quality and price.  For that reason we will shortly be asking interested parents to join a consultation group to 
look at uniform supply as well as to seek feedback on aspects of the uniform.  In line with new regulations and in order to  
reduce cost we have already greatly reduced the number of “regulation” PE kit items, allowing parents to shop around for 
cheaper alternatives.  We have arguably less flexibility in this regard with the WCHS uniform itself but need to ensure best 
value is being achieved. 

 

In July I asked parents to retain any good quality items of uniform no longer in use in order that some spare items / second 
hand uniform be available in school.  Thank you if you have done so.  There is a receptacle outside the Student Support Office 
where your child can deposit any such items. 

 

679 Bus 

We have two dedicated WCHS buses on this route at the end of the day.  KS3 students finish at 3.20pm and are allocated to 
the first bus, KS4 students finish at 3.30pm and take the second.  Senior teachers supervise the process.  Year 7 are obviously 
new to the process but we will impress on them the importance of getting out to the bus promptly at the end of the 
day.  Where students miss their bus the options are to wait for the shared 679 bus just after 4pm (also used by Trinity and 
Bancrofts) or to use the (frequent) 179 service.  Parents are asked to talk through these contingency measures with their 
child.  Students also have the option of joining activities after school or signing into the homework club (3.30 – 5.00pm) if that 
is more convenient to parents. 

 

Attendance 

Attendance is strong at Woodford and this contributes in no small measure to the success of our students.   Clearly students 
who are ill should not attend school and this is particularly important if they present an infection risk – for example, if they 
have been displaying symptoms of Noro virus, flu or Covid-19.  However, parents are asked to avoid their child too readily 
opting to stay home.  This impacts on their resilience and ultimately (demonstrably) both their performance and their           
self-confidence.  Conversely young people that brave the test that is making them nervous or front up to a teacher about a    
homework running late, learn that they can manage these ups and downs perfectly well. 

 



New caterers 

Thank you for supplying your child with a packed lunch yesterday.  Our new caterers “Innovate” launch their offer today  -   
students will, I know be keen, to sample their wares.  Parents can view the menu at any time from our website.  If your child is 
to use the catering service (breakfast, break or lunch) you will need to ensure that her ParentPay account is kept topped 
up.  This online payment system also gives you oversight of what she is purchasing from our caterers.  With regard to Parent 
Pay meal balances, an upgrade to the school tills will have been undertaken over the summer holidays. As a result, some     
balances may be showing as zero. Please be advised that once your daughter has activated her account by purchasing an item 
in the canteen, the balances will be restored to the correct amount.  Innovate will be launching an after-school offering (before 
After School clubs) soon. More information will follow in due course. 

 

Reason to celebrate 

Public examination results at both A-Level and GCSE gave us plenty to celebrate this summer.  We are very proud of the way 
both students and teachers have navigated the challenges of the past two and a half years and delighted that the resilience 
and determination shown has been so richly rewarded by simply outstanding results.  You may peruse the results on our     
website.  Firm foundations have been laid for A-Level study (in the case of Year 11) and for university and employment       
(Year 13).  Such achievement will also, we hope, bolster the confidence of students preparing for 2023 examinations who were    
exhorted in yesterdays’ assemblies to get into good study habits from the first.  Progress in academic study really is               
incremental – every half an hour well spent makes a difference. 

 

We look forward to working in partnership with you this year to the benefit of your child and her education.  I wish you and 
your family well as those term-time routines re-establish themselves! 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Ms Jo Pomeroy 

 

Headteacher 



 

 

 

 

 

PARKING / STOPPING AROUND THE SCHOOL 
 

We have already had numerous complaints from residents around the school regarding 

parking on double yellow lines, parking across their drives and blocking the road. 

If you do drive your child to school, please park at the Sir James Hawkey Hall car park     

(IG8 0BG), see map below.  It is a short distance from the school with ample parking    

available. If you are unable to do so, then please show consideration to our neighbours. 

Students can easily be dropped a short distance from the school and walk the remainder 

of the journey. 

Could we also request that when collecting or dropping off your child you do not sit with 

your car engine idling. 

Thank you. 
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 

 

 
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YEAR 8 HPV VACCINE 

 

Year 8 HPV vaccination is taking place at school on  
20th September.  

The vaccination is free and recommended for young 
people to protect them against the human papilloma vi-
virus which increases the risk of developing some     
cancers later in life, such as cervical cancer, some 
mouth and throat cancers and some cancers of the 
anus and genital areas. 

Read more about the The universal HPV immunisation 
programme (publishing.service.gov.uk) 

 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fassets.publishing.service.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fuploads%2Fsystem%2Fuploads%2Fattachment_data%2Ffile%2F1059900%2FUKHSA-HPV-vaccination-for-all-leaflet.pdf&data=05%7C01%7CRedbridge%40v-uk.co.uk%7
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fassets.publishing.service.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fuploads%2Fsystem%2Fuploads%2Fattachment_data%2Ffile%2F1059900%2FUKHSA-HPV-vaccination-for-all-leaflet.pdf&data=05%7C01%7CRedbridge%40v-uk.co.uk%7


 

NEW CATERERS 

Dear Parents 

We would like to introduce you to our new caterers – Innovate. Please see below a welcome flyer, menus 
for the next three weeks which can also be viewed on our school website and a photograph  (above)    
taken at our first break session this morning. The photo includes a platter showing just some of the fresh 
ingredients used in today’s menu. 

We continue to offer a selection of vegetarian, Halal and Non halal offerings each day so we are sure 
there will be something for everyone 

We are very excited to launch our new food offerings and hope your daughters will be excited to try out 
the new menus too. 

Bon Appétit! 

 

Mrs Fonseca 

 

LUNCH BALANCES ON ParentPay 

 

An upgrade to the school tills will have been undertaken over the summer holidays. As a result, some  
balances may be showing as zero. Please be advised that once your daughter has activated her account 
by purchasing an item in the canteen, the balances will be restored to the correct amount. 

 

Thank you for your patience 













 



 

Music Extra-curricular Timetable: Autumn 2022 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Jazz band is a group for wind, brass and percussion players of grade 4/5+ standard. We primarily play big band music but 
there are opportunities to learn improvisation skills and perform solos within ensemble playing. We perform at concerts and 
events like the summer showcase. 
 
Junior choir is our main choral ensemble for years 7-9, run by Yolanda Thompson from Redbridge Music Centre. It is also an 

excellent group to participate in for new students in year 7, reinforcing musicianship skills required during the curriculum. No 

previous singing experience is required, and so the group gives great confidence to those looking for a friendly environment 

to develop their abilities while also producing high-quality performances for concerts.  

The orchestra is the main music ensemble of the school which plays music from the classical repertoire plus arrangements 

and film music. All string/wind and brass instruments are welcome and entry requirements are for students to be at least 

grade 4 standard.  

String orchestra is a group for all string instruments for students at least grade 3 in standard. We will be tackling some       

20th-century Russian repertoire this term.  

Junior band is an excellent group for younger musicians, from those just beginning on an instrument up to grade 3 in 

standard, to engage in an ensemble playing a variety of musical arrangements. All types of instruments are welcome, regard-

less of previous experience. Again, this is an excellent opportunity for younger musicians to build up confidence in perfor-

mance and develop skills which also strongly support their curriculum work.  

 

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Lunchtime 

  
  

Junior Choir 

(SF1) 
13:30- 14:10 

  
  
Brass En-
semble 

MTH 

(SF2) 
13:40-2:15 

Junior 
Band 

IBO 

(SF1) 
13:30- 
14:10 

  
  

Jazz Band 

KHN 

(SF1) 
13:40-14:15 

  
String or-
chestra 

IBO 

(Conference 
Room) 
13:40-14:15 

Senior Choir 

KHA 

(SF1) 
13:40- 14:15 

  
  
Theory  and 
GCSE/A-level 
support 

IBO 

(SF2) 
13:40-14:15 

Orchestra 

IBO 

(SF1) 
13:40-14:15 

After 
school 
  
  

  
  

Chamber 
groups 

IBO 

(SF1/2) 
15:45-
16:30 

      



 

The brass ensemble welcomes students from beginner to advanced level to take part playing music for the end-of-term con-

certs. This group is particularly appropriate for musicians who have previously done the year 8 brass projects as part of the 

curriculum lessons, and is an excellent next step in developing their instrumental skills. Instruments can also be provided by 

the tutor so please do come even if you do not own an instrument.  

The senior choir is an excellent ensemble for years 10-13 which tackles more challenging and diverse repertoire for            

performance in concerts and other functions. Again, as with other groups, new-comers are always welcome in this friendly 

and supportive environment.   

Theory and GCSE/A-level support provides theory tuition at all levels for those wishing to build up their theory 

knowledge. GCSE and A level students are also supported in their studies for example in coursework or revision.   

Chamber groups – This is an opportunity for self-led student groups to run rehearsals with the support of music staff when 

required.  



 

Maths Club is a drop in session open to all Year 7 and Year 8 students run by Ms Gribble 
and older students. Students will normally receive one-to-one support and can ask for 
maths challenges or specific maths topics they would like help with.  

The sessions start at 1:40pm and finish by 2:20pm in CC9.  

 

WOODFORD CAREERS 

One of our aims within the delivery of our school Careers Education programme is to ensure 
that students have as many encounters with the world of work as we can provide. This can 
include presentations from visiting speakers about their   occupations, talking about the skills 
and qualifications they are required to have in their roles and how they got to their position. 

 

We are always looking to update our data base of willing contributors. If you would be willing 
to come in to school to talk to students over a range of year groups, or could create a short 
video presentation that we could use, we would love to hear from you. 

 

Please email Marion Smith, Careers Coordinator at smithm@woodford.redbridge.sch.uk with 
your contact details and information about the sector in which you are employed. 

 

Thank you. 

mailto:smithm@woodford.redbridge.sch.uk




DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

 

KEY DATES TO REMEMBER 

 
9 September—Years 7, 10 and 12 individual photographs 

20 September—Year 8 HPV vaccine 1st Dose 
6 October—Year 6 Open Evening 

7 October—Inset Day 
13 October—5 penny race 

   18 October—6th Form Open Evening 
   20 October—Music Recital Evening 

AUTUMN 2022     

Term Monday 5 September 2022 Friday 21 October 2022 

Half-term Monday 24 October 2022 Friday 28 October 2022 

Term Monday 31 October 2022 Tuesday 20 December 2022 

Non-Contact Day Friday 7 October 2022  

SPRING 2023     

Term Thursday 5 January 2023 Friday 10 February 2023 

Half-term Monday 13 February 2023 Friday 17 February 2023 

Term Monday 20 February 2023 Friday 31 March 2023 

Non-Contact Day Tuesday 7 March 2023  

SUMMER 2023     

Term Monday 17 April  2023 Friday 26 May 2023 

Half-term Monday 29 May 2023 Friday 2 June  2023 

Term Monday 5 June 2023 Friday 21 July 2023 

Non-Contact Day Wednesday 28 June 2023  

REMINDER 

Please remind your daughter to bring in her lanyard, locker key and fob to school every 

day. 

 


